
 

  

 

Park improvements are coming to Ward 3!  
 
The City of Vaughan is making improvements to two parks in the Ward 3 community – Blue Willow Square 
(99 Blue Willow Dr.) and Anthony Locilento Park (351 Velmar Dr.). Work is scheduled to begin in early 
September 2024.  
 
Improvements to Blue Willow Square (99 Blue Willow Dr.) include:  

• New inclusive playground equipment, engineered wood fibre safety surfacing and an accessible 
ramp into the play area. A new shade structure with seating is being added through section 37 
funding.  

• Improvements are anticipated to be completed by spring 2025.  
 

 
 

Improvements to Anthony Locilento Park (351 Velmar Dr.) include:  

• New inclusive playground equipment, engineered wood fibre safety surfacing and an accessible 
ramp into the play area.  

• Work is anticipated to be completed by late fall 2024.  
 

 
 

To safely complete the work, portions of these parks will be closed during construction. Signs and barriers 
will be in place to guide visitors.  

 
If you have any questions, please contact Service Vaughan at 905-832-2281. For after-hours inquiries, call 
the dispatch office at 905-832-2281 and press 0. 

 


